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Meeting: September 15, 2020, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Carol Caputo - Video
Sharon Chang - Phone
Deborah Dillard - Video

Molly Grimsley – Video

Melissa Grow - Video
Kelly Herman - Video
Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand - Video
Jeff Seffens - Video

Members Absent, Excused:
None
Members Absent, Unexcused:
None

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

David Meyer, Mayor - Video
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  
Approval of Minutes for July 2020 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
The July minutes were reviewed.  Minor edits were made.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the minutes as amended.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton discussed the documents in the read-ahead packet: the budget report and the bank account report.
Grants Update – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Pat G summarized the key changes the COA made to the grants guidelines for this year to address the impact of COVID-19 -
· Our priority for this year is virtual projects.
· If a performer can present a live performance but City venues are not available, the Commission will consider nearby venues, e.g., Frost M.S., Woodson H.S., but events in City venues are a higher priority.
Action: Pat G will send the commissioners the updated Conflict of Interest statement to sign and return to her.

- Megan said 2 grants applications were received to date and she was notified by requestors that several more will be coming later in the week.  Emails were sent to past applicants and other contacts about the grants process and deadlines for this year.

- Steve made the following motion –

- A motion was made, seconded and passed to extend the deadline if we don’t have at least 8 applications by the deadline.

City Update – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager 
- Small Area Plans reports - Megan said she sent the Small Area Plans reports to the Public Art Committee.

- NEA Grant Application: City Walk – Megan described this project to create an art walk through the city.  The City partnered with the Foundation for the Arts on this grant application.  The Mayor and City Council approved the application.  We expect decisions to be made in April 2021.  
Action: Megan will email the NEA grant application to the commissioners.
- Funday Monday – Megan described the first in-person Funday Monday event for this season.  There were twelve children present, COVID-19 health guidelines were followed.  She said it was very well received and it went very well.  Events for the rest of the season through December will alternate between in-person and virtual.
- COA website pages – Megan said she recently updated parts of the website.  It is a big job and will take a while to update everything.  She asked for comments on the new Public Art page.  Pat H asked the commissioners to submit any suggestions for overall site improvements.
Action: Commissioners will send Megan any comments on the Public Art page on the COA website.

Action: Commissioners will send Pat H suggestions for overall website improvements.
Business Update – Pat Hussey, Chair
- Pat H asked the commissioners to submit details for recurring meeting days/times to Megan so she can coordinate the schedule.
- Committee Reports – (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Carol said the committee met recently; updates are in the committee report in the read-ahead packet.
· Carol asked the commissioners to think about ideas on how best to use the $20K that the Council allocated for public art.  Megan explained that it is in the reserved budget, i.e., we don’t have authority to spend it yet.
· The developer for the Scout on the Circle project asked for the COA’s approval for a small mural.  The PAC already approved it.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the developer’s proposed mural for the Scout on the Circle project.

· Awards Committee – Mary Lechter (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Mary suggested carrying over last spring’s recipients list to this year since last spring’s event was cancelled due to COVID-19 restrictions.  The commissioners agreed.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed to carry over last spring’s awards recipients list to this year.

· ArtScreen – Steve Latourette
· Steve announced that our first event was cancelled due to rain.  He will schedule recurring committee meetings.
· Communications and Outreach – Facebook Discussion
· Megan and Pat H raised concerns about 1) how posts are scheduled, i.e., are there too many on some days, 2) the grants announcement might become buried within the site, 3) posts for external events might bury COA internal events, 4) the viewer stats aren’t as high as desired which may be due to perceived posting clutter.  Deb and Molly explained that they are already scheduling the posts, the grants post was “pinned” to the top of the page so it will be the first post seen by viewers, more external events are being posted now to keep the site active because fewer COA internal events are being held, and viewer stats likely reflect viewer interest in specific postings.  Our follower list has increased by 20% over the last 6 months.  Deb suggested the commissioners like and share the posts on our own sites which helps with our stats.  Megan said the Fall for the Book post viewer stats are low.  Deb suggested asking the Fall for the Book authors to share the posts on their own sites.
· Action: Pat H suggested that she and Deb, Molly and Megan get together to work out any issues.
· Governance – Pat Hussey
· Pat H said she is still working on the governance document and aims to send something out by January 2021.

· Next Steps with OTHPS and Lestina Resolution – Clayton Austin (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Clayton said he is doing more research to fill in more details in the proposed resolution honoring Bonita Lestina before forwarding it to the Mayor and City Council for their approval.  He hopes to do this by their October meeting.  Megan said she thinks a resolution honoring Bonita was already passed some time ago.  Clayton is not aware of this but indicated that the current resolution has an additional component - approving a permanent name for the series.  Molly referred Clayton to Jane Woods for early information about Bonita and her role in the City’s arts programs.
· Action: Pat H asked Megan to help confirm whether or not there has been a prior resolution honoring Bonita Lestina.

· PRAB Report – Pat Gallagher
· Pat G announced that the Fall Festival will be virtual this year.  She was not clear on the role COA might be expected to serve.  Megan said the event will be mainly an ability to browse and purchase items from favorite vendors, so COA will not need to be involved.
· Literary Committee – Sharon Chang

· Sharon said the committee is ready to hold a meeting.  Steve said he would set up a Zoom session.

· Action: Steve will set up a Zoom session for the upcoming Literary Committee meeting.

· GoToMeeting – Melissa asked Megan if the COA can use the City’s GoToMeeting tool.  Megan said yes, but only if Megan is present.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:22pm
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